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Introduction / Issues: Parental alcohol provision to adolescents has increased and new 

intervention approaches are needed to alter this trend. Parental alcohol provision is 

associated with increased risk of adolescent alcohol use and harms. To inform future 

message development, we aimed to generate in-depth insights on parent-targeted 

messaging approaches. 

Method / Approach: Six online focus groups were conducted with N=35 parents of 

adolescents from two Australian states in November 2022. Groups were segmented by 

parent gender, current parental alcohol provision, and adolescent age. Using established 

message testing protocols, we investigated parents’ responses to four existing 

Australian/international advertisements focused on parental alcohol provision. Thematic 

framework analysis was undertaken, guided by the Theory of Planned Behaviour’s key 

constructs of attitudes, subjective norms, and perceived behavioural control. 

Key Findings: As many participants believed they already provided/intended to provide 

quantities of alcohol that they perceived to be low risk, they did not relate messaging 

depicting graphic consequences of youth binge drinking to their own provisioning 

behaviours. In contrast, messaging that provided compelling factual information (i.e., 

statistics specific to adolescent age) were more likely to influence attitudes toward provision. 

Participants more strongly endorsed messaging that challenged subjective norms, including 

beliefs that other parents supplied alcohol to their adolescents. Lastly, emotive messaging 

that highlighted parental responsibility to implement boundaries reminded them of their 

influential role as parents and was a compelling reason not to provide alcohol. 

Discussions and Conclusions: The identified themes provide insights into existing beliefs 

that may need to be overcome among parents and messaging that has the potential to 

impact provision behaviours and intentions.  

Implications for Practice or Policy: Findings will inform future public health interventions to 

discourage parental provision of alcohol. Messaging is needed to highlight the harms of 

parental provision and challenge parents’ pre-existing belief that alcohol provision is 

normative. 
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